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Whereas, De Anza College has promulgated its Vision, Mission, and Values through Institutional Core Competencies that include Equity, and that the creation, maintenance, and implementation of policies that promote these Values are fully embraced by the Academic Senate;
Whereas, it is an incontrovertible fact that for years Part Time Faculty members have volunteered their service as Club Faculty Advisors, and served with dedication and distinction in compliance with the current Inter Club Council (ICC) Code policy;
Whereas, the Academic Senate serves as the formal body and voice of the spirit and will of all the Faculty who serve the De Anza College campus, and as such is committed to Equity and Inclusion, which is undermined by the proposed policy change;  
Whereas, neither the Dean of Student Development, the Faculty Director of College Life, nor the Student Activities Specialist have provided a data driven basis for the proposed policy change, and have not shown a discernible difference between the quality or duration of Club Faculty Advisor service between Full and Part Time Faculty members; 
Be it therefore,

Resolved, that the Academic Senate acknowledges, supports, and appreciates the dedicated volunteerism of Part Time Faculty at De Anza College in the role of Club Faculty Advisors.
Resolved, the Academic Senate encourages the Office of College Life to maintain the current policy as it is outlined in the Inter Club Council (ICC) Code, and explore alternative ways to ensure the effective and efficient provision of Faculty advice to Student Clubs.
